Hurrahs 

The Lone Star Lutheran won honorable mention in its category in the Best of Show competition at the National College Media Convention. Awards were announced Sunday at the convention in Washington, D.C.  Congratulations to Editor Kessi Nitschke, the entire LSL staff, and Dr. Robin Bisha, sponsor.

Hellos and Good-byes

Good luck to Frank Mendoza and Aaron Herzog, both multi-skilled maintenance technicians, who are leaving.
And don’t forget to come wish Chief Phil Hambrick a happy retirement at 4 p.m. today in the Beck Heritage Center.   
Professional activities

Dr. Carolyn Austin, assistant professor of English studies, presented a paper titled “‘Transplanted to More Congenial Soil:’  Naturalizing the African in the Poems of Charlotte Smith” at the International Conference on Romanticism, hosted by Towson University and Loyola College in Maryland, in Baltimore on Oct. 19.  Her paper dealt with Charlotte Smith, an early nineteenth-century poet, and her poems in support of the abolition of slavery.  This year marks the bicentennial of Britain’s abolition of the slave trade; Dr. Austin participated in a special commemorative panel devoted to this historical moment.  She is grateful to the Faculty Welfare Committee, whose Faculty Research Grant funded her research on this topic.

During the National College Media Convention in Washington, D.C. last week, Angela Bathe, senior communication studies major, “Sidewalk” editor, and managing editor of the Lone Star Lutheran, and Dr. Robin Bisha, associate professor of communication studies and LSL and Sidewalk advisor, presented a session titled, "To Yearbook, or not to Yearbook?" at the convention.
Correction!!

Time corrected - There will be a biology seminar at 1 p.m., Friday, Nov. 2 in Moody Science 101. The seminar, entitled "Child Abuse in America: how common is it, how do we detect it, and what do we do about it?" will be presented by James Lukefahr, M.D., from the department of pediatrics at the University of Texas Health Science Center at San Antonio. All are welcome!

